
TROOP 243
February 26, 2005
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Summer Camp.  This year we will be attending Summer Camp Sunday, June 26 – Saturday, July 2 at Camp McKee Scout Reservation (near Red River Gorge in Eastern Kentucky).  Cost: $165 if fees paid in full by June 1st, $50 deposit due April 15th ($200 if fees paid later).  Please register with Frank Hulsman or Jerry Zimmerer.
2. Flower Sale.  Flower Sale orders can be turned in each Wednesday.  Be sure to include address and phone information because this year, orders cannot be processed without it. Scouts need to try and sell flowers every day.  Remember: The scouts who make a big effort are able to earn enough money to cover their annual dues and pay for most of their other scouting activities.  (On the back of this letter, key flower sale dates are listed.)
3. Troop Meetings – Wednesdays.  This month Scouts will finish work on Hiking and begin work on the Tracking merit badge.
	Mar 2, 7 PM
	Hiking, St. Barnabas

	Mar 9, 7 PM
	Patrol Meetings this week, No Troop Meeting

	Mar 16, 7 PM
	Hiking, St. Barnabas

	Mar 23, 7 PM
	Tracking, St. Barnabas

	Mar 30, 7 PM
	Tracking, St. Barnabas


4. Sea Base – 2006 High Adventure.  Troop 243 was granted two adventures at BSA’s High Adventure Base in the Florida Keys for the summer of 2006.  Cost will be around $1,000 - $1,300.
Adventure 1: Scuba diving, June 18 – June 25, 2006.  Crew size: 6 Scouts, 2 Adults.  Those attending must be scuba certified before departure.  We plan to hold a scuba certification class for participants starting in September of this year.
Adventure 2: Ocean sailing, July 31 – August 6, 2006.  Crew size: 6 Scouts, 2 Adults.  Trip will include 7 days of sailing, deep sea fishing, snorkeling, and a visit to Key West, Florida.
INTERESTED? Any Scout or adult who is interested in attending should inform Mr. Zimmerer immediately.  Down payment will be due before April 2005.
5. Troop Bus – Friends of Troop 243. A separate non-profit organization called, “Friends of Troop 243, Inc” (Friends), was recently formed.  One of the group’s goals is to purchase and provide to Scout Troop 243 a newer, more reliable bus.  Friends has located a 1991 diesel engine bus that needed some engine repairs.  Through the hard-work of Dennis Stevenson, the repairs were done for almost nothing.  The bus’ purchase price was $750.  After we repaint the bus, including decorating it with Ian Schuler’s “Troop 243 Eagle”, we will start using it.  The troop has agreed to sell the old 1979 gas engine bus for $1300 and it will soon be turned over to the purchasers.
     Long term, Friends hopes to pay all bus expenses, resulting in savings to the troop.   Friends has applied to become non-profit under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.  It’s only income is donations, and “rewards” earned through the use of gift cards from Thornton’s Quick Café and Markets.  If anyone purchases items using a rechargeable gift card obtained from Friends, a percentage of the purchase is rebated to Friends.  If you would like to make a donation to Friends, or if you are willing to shop at Thornton’s using one of these gift cards, please contact Frank Hulsman, Treasurer of Friends.  Currently, the directors of Friends are Jerry Zimmerer, Mac Barr and Tom Kennedy.

6. Scout O Rama – April 1 - 3.   At the Scout O Rama this year our troop will be constructing a pioneering project.  This project is the culmination of the engineering skills learned and practiced during troop meetings this month.  Also, our troop will once again coordinate the Cub Scout push-mobile races.  Even if a scout is not able to camp for the weekend, they should attend this event from 9 AM until 4 PM Saturday.

7. Eagle Scout Court of Honor.  Brian Bowles, Saturday March 5th, 1:00 PM at St. Barnabas Church.  Reception to immediately follow in the cafeteria.  Every Scout and family is encouraged to attend in recognition of this outstanding achievement.
Yours in Scouting,
Jennifer Wahle, Troop Committee Secretary
Please see the other side for other important information

2005 Flower Sale - Key Dates

	February 2
	Flower sale kickoff.  Mandatory for scouts and at least one parent from each family

	February 23
	First "Turn In" date.  Scouts should turn in any completed order forms

	Mar 2 – Apr 6
	Troop Meetings - Turn in orders

	April 13
	LAST CHANCE - All order forms must be turned in by this date.

	April 20
	Distribute flyers to neighborhood homes, during troop meeting

	April 27
	Set up Sales Lot, during troop meeting

	Thursday April 28
	Flowers Delivered to St. Barnabas

	Friday April 29
	Final Set up

	Saturday April 30
	FLOWER SALE 8-5  
Workers needed from 7 AM -6 PM

	Sunday May 1
	FLOWER SALE 8-3:30  
Workers needed from 7:30 AM - 5 PM


The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


